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Pawnee City Assisted Living Facility to receive loan payment assistance

(KLZA)-- The Pawnee City Council Monday evening met in executive session to
discuss fulfillment of the Pawnee City Assisted Living facilities financial
obligations to the USDA.

Following the closed session, the Council voted to approve an $80-thousand loan
to the Assisted Living Board to enable them to make this years loan payment.

The facility is not at full capacity for residency yet and the Board plans to do a
marketing campaign to attract more residents.

The Council also approved renewing the solid waste disposal agreement with
Seneca Sanitation with no changes to the contract.

It was noted the City Office in Pawnee City will be closed September 30 and
October 1 to move the City Office to its new location on Main Street next door to
the Cornerstone Building.

An ordinance was approved on final reading to ad a chapter to the Code Book
entitled “Small Wireless Facilities Regulations for the Right-of-Way” which
concern items such as cell phone towers.

The Council also approved a resolution to create an ordinance to set up an

“enforcement reserve fund” which would be used to pay legal fees when citations
for violations go to court, creating legal bills for the City.
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